




















Major Initiatives 

The County completed several projects and made improvements throughout the year that were needed to meet citizen's demands 
for services. One of those major projects was the implementation of allowing internet access to view county records including 
criminal, probate and civil records. 

The County approved an agreement with the Texas Department of Transportation for a $451 ,205 grant for road improvements 
throughout the county. 

The County participated in the 2017 Great Texas Warrant Roundup to effectively collect outstanding warrants. 

The County will actively pursue legal representation in regard to the pending application by Clean Harbors with TCEQ to 
construct and operate a Class C land disposal cell at the Altair facility . 

The County received disaster assistance from FEMA to help pay for repairs to county roads damaged by flooding and heavy 
rains. This disaster came almost one year after the flood disaster of 2015. 

The County replaced a bridge on Ehlinger Road at Moelkel Branch. 

The County received TxCDBG assistance to upgrade the sewer and water lines in the unincorporated areas of Garwood. 

The County received a $50,000 grant from the Wintermann Foundation to purchase equipment for the Sheriff's Department. 

In order to protect and preserve the history of Colorado County, Commissioners' Court restored and preserved various indexes 
and record books of the County Clerk's Office. 

In order to protect the citizens of Colorado County and the integrity of the deputies, the Sheriff's Department purchased tasers, 
in-car video camera systems and body-worn cameras. 

AWARDS AND ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS 

The Government Finance Officers Association of the United States and Canada (GFOA) awarded a Certificate of Achievement 
for Excellence in Financial Reporting to Colorado County for its comprehensive annual financial report (CAFR) for the fiscal 
year ended December 31, 2016. This was the twenty-third consecutive year that Colorado County has achieved this prestigious 
award . In order to be awarded a Certificate of Achievement, a government must publish an easily readable and efficiently 
organized comprehensive annual financial report. This report must satisfy both generally accepted accounting principles and 
applicable legal requirements. 

A Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in Financial Reporting is valid for a period of one year only. However, we believe 
that our current comprehensive annual financial report continues to meet the Certificate of Achievement Program's requirements, 
and we are submitting it to the GFOA to determine its eligibility for another certificate. 

The production of this report would not have been possible without the skill , effort, and dedication of the County Auditor's staff. 
The preparation of this comprehensive annual financial report could not have been accomplished without the assistance from our 
outside auditing firm, Rutledge Crain & Company, PC. I would like to express my appreciation to all the members of the 
Commissioners' Court for their unfailing support in maintaining the highest standards of professionalism in the management of 
the Colorado County's finances . I express my sincere thanks to all other County officials, Department Heads, and employees for 
their assistance in providing the data necessary to prepare this report. 

c!;?:;;·41~ 
Raymie Kana 
County Auditor 
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